RICHARD L. HANNA 22ND DISTRICT, NEW YORK

COMMITTEE ON TRANSPORTATION & INFRASTRUCTURE

COMMITTEE ON SMALL BUSINESS

CONTRACTING AND WORKFORCE SUBCOMMITTEE CHAIRMAN

JOINT ECONOMIC COMMITTEE

Congress of the United States House of Representatives

Washington, DC 20515-3222

September 11, 2015

WASHINGTON OFFICE:

319 Cannon H.O.B. Washington, D.C. 20515 Phone: 202–225–3665 Fax: 202–225–1891

DISTRICT OFFICES:

49 COURT STREET, SUITE 230 BINGHAMTON, NY 13901 PHONE: 607–723–0212 FAX: 607–723–0215

258 GENESEE STREET UTICA, NY 13502 PHONE: 315–724–9740 FAX: 315–724–9746 http://hanna.house.gov

The Honorable Thomas E. Perez Secretary U.S. Department of Labor 200 Constitution Avenue, NW Washington, D.C. 20210

Dear Secretary Perez:

As you work to finalize the proposed new definition of a fiduciary standard under the Employee Retirement Income Security Act (ERISA) of 1974, I urge you to make a number of important changes to ensure that middle- and low-income families throughout the United States do not lose access to affordable financial guidance.

As an advocate for financial literacy and the importance of saving throughout one's life, I share your goal of protecting financial product consumers from unscrupulous business practices that are not in their best interest. However, I am concerned that this rule, as currently drafted, would favor commission-based business models over fee-based models. Low- and middle-income savers cannot afford high fees for basic investment advice, and I fear that eliminating the commission-based structure would place financial advice out of reach for all but the wealthy. I am sure we agree that this is not an acceptable outcome.

Therefore, in issuing a final rule, I strongly urge the Department to clarify that the sale of proprietary products and receipt of differential compensation, such as commissions or health benefits, are consistent with the Impartial Conduct Standards required under the Best Interest Contract Exemption and revised PTE 84-24. In addition, I urge you to ensure the standard is consistent with the existing ERISA duty of loyalty under Section 404. Finally, the Department must provide clear guidance and examples regarding compliant business practices regarding the sale of proprietary products and receipt of differential compensation.

I thank you for your work on this important issue and look forward to your response.

Warm Regards

Richard L. Hanna U.S. Representative